	

	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

14th March 2025


[image: image1.jpg]



Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have been physically active’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Sophia K

Darla-Rae M
	Libby N
Luke W
	Lilia S
Kate L
	Eva I
Rowan W
	Daniel S
Qizhi C
	Theodore C
Autumn M

	Year 1
	Elise O
Bonnie W
	Rupert Q
Isabelle P
	Olive F
Aden C
	Wyatt C
George I
	Hercus K
Grayson SVZ
	Aish C
Musa C

	Year 2
	Elsie S
Mila S
	Arthur C
Christian P
	Alex C
Vincent H
	Annabelle B
Lottie W
	Rufus C
Ahil M
	Lucy M
Josie T

	Year 3 
	Lewis D
Jesse S
	Avie W
George H
	Tommy T
Archie B
	Thomas V
Emily B
	Ella W
Charlie HH
	Jayden C
Levi S

	Year 4
	Olivia M
Woody C
	Ava H
Harrison P
	Franklin J
Archie E
	Allie W
Bo I
	Amelia C
Oliver K
	Ella C
Ethan F

	Year 5
	Rupert T
Calvin P
	Kendal R
Janet C
	Albie C
Heidi W
	Quincy C
Betsy B
	Leonel S
Lauren M
	Evie P
Reece S

	Year 6
	Sami C
Dominic S
	Mia E
Daniel C
	Lizzie R
Amari-Leigh C
	Alfie H
Sam B
	Saengarun K
Lillie S
	Max D
Skyla E

	Walliams
	2296
	Rowling
	3453

	Dahl
	2836
	Cowell
	2935


Vomiting and Diarrhoea Absence Policy
We have been experiencing children across school suffering from vomiting and/or diarrhoea in recent weeks, as can often be the case in communities such as schools. Norovirus has also been on the increase across the country. At school, we operate a 48-hour exclusion policy following any vomiting or diarrhoea in accordance with the guidance issued by the UK Health Protection Agency, and respectfully request that parents be accepting of this policy and fully cooperative with it: we have a small number of pupils and staff whose immune systems are compromised in some way, and they could be very badly affected by catching commonly-occurring tummy bugs. Please keep your child off school for a full 48 hours after any episode of vomiting or diarrhoea, and let the office know that you are doing so by reporting the absence on School Spider or by leaving a voicemail on the office phone line. Thank you for your continued support.
Outdoor Gym Equipment

We would like to remind parents and carers not to allow their children – that’s Lowton West Primary School pupils as well as their siblings - to play on the outdoor equipment while collecting children in the afternoons. There are implications for health and safety without proper staff supervision. Please pass on this reminder to anyone who collects your children on your behalf, including older high school siblings. Thank you.
Year 3 Theatre Trip

On Wednesday this week, Year 3 visited The Manchester Palace Theatre to watch ‘Chitty Chitty Bang Bang’.  The children's behaviour was outstanding throughout the whole day and all the children and staff thoroughly enjoyed an incredible performance!  Thank you to the parents and other volunteers who helped on the day, and thank you also to the Friends Association for subsidising the cost of the coach. Thank you to the Year 3 staff for organising this event.

Year 4 Liverpool Trip

This week, we took Year 4 to see the Royal Liverpool Philharmonic Orchestra's "The world in one city: A musical journey" schools concert. These concerts have been running for over 80 years and are attended by 18000 children every year!  In the concert, the Orchestra used music to help the children discover the history and traditions of communities around the world – as well as those a little closer to home in Liverpool! Exploring geography and identity, they learnt about the important role music plays in shaping a sense of home and self for individuals around the globe. The children also got to sing a specially-commissioned song, ‘All our different voices’, accompanied by the orchestra. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and behaved amazingly throughout the whole trip. A special thank you to the volunteers who accompanied us on the trip, and to the Friends Association for subsidising the cost. Thank you to the Year 4 staff for organising this trip.
Year 5 Wigan Museum Trips - ‘Black Diamonds: Coal Mining in the Wigan Borough’ and ‘Your Identity’ Workshops

Over the last week, the Year 5 classes have taken part in fully-interactive workshops to learn about the history of coal mining in Wigan Borough, through a range of sources in both the museum and Wigan Local Studies. The children had access to a range of artefacts and documents including archive images, maps, newspaper articles, safety equipment, clothing, and original mining tools which helped to deepen their knowledge and understanding of mining in the local area. These workshops helped the children to discover how local men, women and children worked in the mines and to investigate local pit disasters. They found out about local collieries, learned more about how Wigan coal powered the borough, brought wealth and progress to the local towns and more. They took part in four activities involving: local maps, the government report on mines from 1841, photographs and clothing worn down the mines and newspaper reports on local mining disasters.

In the afternoons, the children looked at their local identity: they viewed old photographs and maps of both Wigan town centre and Lowton, comparing how they were the same and different. They then went into the museum and completed activities to look at their own identity- creating passports and printing their fingertips with ink, looking at artefacts from the Battle of Wigan and coming right up to date with local identity - pies, rugby, football and music. All of the pupils enjoyed looking at the Wigan Casino display - creating designs and dancing to Wigan Casino Music. Thank you to The Friends of Lowton West Association for raising funds to subsidise coaches, and thank you to all of the adult helpers who supported. Than you to the Year 5 staff for organising this trip.
Friends Association Junior Coffee Morning

Many thanks to all of the parents and other relatives who attended our KS2 coffee morning today. Just like last week’s Infants Coffee Morning, it was very well attended and everyone seemed to enjoy time together in a relaxed atmosphere. Thank you again to the Friends Association volunteers for organising this event.
Year 5 Zumba
After school Zumba starts for interested Year 5 pupils on Monday, 17th March. There is a School Spider survey available to register your child, and payments of £12.50 should be made on SchoolMoney. Thank you.
Comic Relief Red Nose Day

Just a reminder that this takes place next Friday, 21st March. Joke sheets are starting to come in slowly and the office staff are enjoying the entertainment! The jokes will be judged by the School Council, and only entries with a matching payment in SchoolMoney will be entered. Please also remember to make your non-uniform donation separately in SchoolMoney. Thank you in advance of your generous support.

Internet and Social Media Meeting for Parents
On Tuesday 25th March at 9.10am, all parents are invited to attend an important meeting in the school hall. The meeting will be led by a police officer and is all about internet safety and social media, and how parents can keep their children safe on-line.
Year 6 Robinwood Residential
Parents and carers please note that the balances of payments are due before Friday 28th March. Any orders for souvenirs should be sent into school in a named envelope with cheque or cash payments. Thank you.
Class 3 Multi-Skills Club
A School Spider survey will be sent out to sign your child in Class 3 onto the Multi-Skills after school club for three weeks from Tuesday 18th March to Tuesday 1st April inclusive. Please complete it and make your payment of £7.50 on SchoolMoney without delay if your child wishes to attend. Thank you.

Class 4 Multi-Skills Club
A School Spider survey will be sent out to sign your child in Class 4 onto the Multi-Skills after school club for three weeks from Tuesday 8th April to Tuesday 6th May inclusive. The Easter break falls in between. Please complete it and make your payment of £7.50 on SchoolMoney once the survey is open if your child wishes to attend. Thank you.

Class 5 Multi-Skills Club
A School Spider survey will be sent out to sign your child in Class 5 onto the Multi-Skills after school club for three weeks from Wednesday 19th March to Wednesday 2nd April inclusive. Please complete it and make your payment of £7.50 on SchoolMoney without delay if your child wishes to attend. Thank you.

Class 6 Multi-Skills Club
A School Spider survey will be sent out to sign your child in Class 6 onto the Multi-Skills after school club for three weeks from Wednesday 9th April to Wednesday 7th May inclusive. The Easter break falls in between. Please complete it and make your payment of £7.50 on SchoolMoney once the survey is open if your child wishes to attend. Thank you.

School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 17th March) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu, which can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Alice M from Class 7 played in only her 2nd Rugby match on Sunday. She was awarded the Opposition Player of the Match after the game. Great teamwork, Alice!
Sister and brother duo, Poppy P and Alex P from classes 10 and 6 respectively, had their first Karate grading last weekend. They each achieved their white-and-red belt. Well done Poppy. Well done Alex.

Warren H from Class 12 passed his Stage 7 swimming last week, on his birthday no less! What a great birthday present to yourself, Warren, well done.

Rufus C from Class 5 has passed his Stage 3 swimming, and his brother Woody from Class 10 has passed his Stage 5 swimming. Well done both of you!

Ivy-May W from Class 7 was exceptionally brave at her swimming lesson this week, and learned the rewards of perseverance. Well done, Ivy-May, and keep up the great work!

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Multi-Skills
	Tuesday 18th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Class 5
	Multi-Skills
	Wednesday 19th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 4
	Fencing
	Monday 17th March
	Drop off at 8am at main front entrance

	Year 5
	Zumba
	Monday 17th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 6
	Booster lessons
	Tuesday 18th March
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
